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  NZSA TOP OF THE SOUTH NEWS
21 August 2020
Send news to Chrissie at cj.ward@xtra.co.nz or phone 03-546-9818. Let me know about meetings, coming events, book launches, new publications, literary successes, etc. Tell me if you change your email address. Past newsletters are archived for a month on our website www.topwriters.co.nz.  Follow us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/topwritersNZSA/
POETRY ON THE STREETS AND IN THE WINDOWS IN NELSON 

Join Nelson Libraries as they explore poetry in the region from every angle. All these events are free to attend. 

Saturday 29 August: Poetry on the Street

Join the team of readers and musicians as we celebrate the art of poetry and read ‘The Rime of the Ancient Mariner’ live in the Trafalgar Street Mall, Upper Trafalgar Street, starting at 11 am. BYO nor’wester!

All month: NZ poet Hera Lindsay Bird’s work is in the windows of the State Advances Building, Achilles Avenue, for the duration of August.

CELEBRATE POETRY WITH MARLBOROUGH DISTRICT LIBRARIES

Marlborough District Libraries are celebrating with a number of exciting free poetry events, including the following:

Friday 21 August: Poetry Reading (this has been confirmed as going ahead!)
Hear award-winning poet, editor and creative-writing teacher Gail Ingram reading from her book Contents Under Pressure, plus a selection of poems that explore many of the issues we face in Aotearoa New Zealand today. The poetry reading will be followed by Q&A session. All poetry lovers welcome to this free event at Blenheim Library, 12.30 – 1.30 pm. 

Tuesday 25 August: Poetry Open Mic Night
As part of our month long celebration of poetry, join us for our free poetry open mic night. Come along and share your poetry in a relaxed and friendly environment with fellow poetry lovers. All are welcome to attend this free event at Blenheim Library, 6.30 – 7 pm. No need to register.

Wednesday 26 August: Writing Workshop with Picton Poets 

Come along to Picton Library for this free workshop. Have fun learning about different types of poetry, take part in group and individual activities. All are welcome. No need to register. The workshop runs from 10 am – 12 noon. 
For more information about events at Marlborough Libraries, see: 

https://www.facebook.com/marlboroughdistrictlibraries/events

WRITERS AT LUNCHTIME POSTPONED UNTIL OCTOBER

Because of uncertainty about Covid-19 Alert Levels, Writers at Lunchtime has been postponed until Wednesday 7 October. We hope that by then we will be able to hold a meeting without having to maintain social distancing. We also look forward to a new venue! More information will follow as soon as possible. If you have any queries in the meantime, please contact Lucy on 021 146 5864.

BOOK LAUNCH AT MOTUEKA
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Everyone is welcome to Motueka Library on Tuesday 1 September for the launch of Judy Fisher’s new book Off the Hook: One woman’s search for happiness and adventure on land and sea.

Off the Hook is a true story written to encourage those who suddenly face life alone in middle age. It is a compelling account alive with exciting adventures, interesting characters and fascinating twists and turns. Off the Hook is about fear of loneliness, the search for self, the value of friendship and the discovery that serendipity happens if you embrace change with courage. Read more about Judy here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/judy-fisher.html
The launch takes place at 6 pm. Cash book sales available for $35.

NEW BOOK FOR JACQUELYN LANE

[image: image2.jpg]éur Relatlons}np x Q
3 Jﬂﬂffthe Subtle World




Congratulations to Jacquelyn Lane, whose book Deva: Our Relationship with the Subtle World has just been published by Findhorn Press. 

Exploring the realm of Deva and our relationship with them, Jacquelyn Lane introduces us to the hierarchy of the Deva kingdom, from elementals and nature spirits to higher Deva and the levels in between. She examines the metaphysics that underlie their existence and how the energy of Deva is intrinsic to all that we experience. Sharing her personal experiences with Deva in many lands over four decades, Jacquelyn investigates our relationship with Deva, in particular via the elementals of our human constitution, and how we can communicate with the Deva of trees and plants as well as the angelic kingdom. Through scientific discoveries and cultural traditions, we discover the impact we have on Deva and how we use and even ‘create’ new forms of Deva via our inventions and collective activity. Jacquelyn also looks at the orchestrating function of higher Deva and the wider implications of our understanding of Deva, including the role of Deva in Pan consciousness – our increasing realization of the intricate matrix of life within and between all the kingdoms on Earth.

Find out more about the book and how to order it here: https://www.innertraditions.com/books/deva
and read more about Jacquelyn here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/jacquelyn-e-lane.html
And special congratulations to Jacquelyn, whose MS Deva: The Song at the Heart of the Matter is a runner-up in the 2020 Ashton Wylie Awards Unpublished Manuscript category. See the results here: https://www.awct.org.nz/bookawards/2019-winners.asp
TOP WRITERS RADIO SHOW NOW ON AIR 
The Top Writers Radio Show is in its fifth season on Fresh FM Radio. The six programmes go out fortnightly, being first broadcast on Saturday at 4 pm and then the following Tuesday at 1 pm. Each programme features Gaelynne Pound interviewing a local  writer, covering their influences, style, writing tips, future projects, and some music that has inspired or influenced them. 
The first programme on 15 August (repeated 18 August) featured Carol Don Ercolano talking about her poetry and her children’s books. This interview, along with those from previous years, can be listened to here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/radio-show.html
The second programme on 29 August & 1 September features Chris Stuart on her debut novel, For Reasons of Their Own. Read more about Chris here:
http://www.topwriters.co.nz/chris-stuart.html
The third programme on 12 & 15 September will feature Robyn Prokop on her two recently published books: Taelstone, Book 1 in the Stones of Azuri series, which was awarded a Bronze Medal at the 2019 Wishing Shelf Book Awards; and Dozer the Fire Cat, a finalist at this year’s NZ Book Awards for Children and Young Adults. 
Other dates are 26 & 29 September, 10 & 13 October; 24 & 27 October. The names of the writers being interviewed will be confirmed. All programmes will be available as podcasts to download from the Top of the South branch website (see above). 

Fresh FM is a Community Access radio station which can be heard on 104.8 in Nelson-Tasman, 95.0 in Takaka and 88.9 in Blenheim. It also operates in the inner Nelson City area on 107.2.

MOTUEKA LIBRARY WORKSHOP: HOW TO WRITE YOUR LIFE STORY

Local writer Charlotte Squire is facilitating a memoir writing workshop at Motueka Library on Thursday 27 August, 11 am – 12 noon. Charlotte will teach you how to organise and prioritise your memories, how to ‘write the bones of your life story’ and how to ‘just write it’ rather than let the inner critic stop the process. Start writing your story today – as everybody has a story worth sharing.

Charlotte is a former journalist turned life story and memoir writer. Bring pen and paper to this free event. Phone Motueka Library on 03-528 1047 to book your spot.

STEMWRITERS GROUP AT NELSON LIBRARY

STEMWriters is a small group with widely varying interests in writing, from short fiction to social commentary, social history and poetry. They meet on the second and fourth Tuesday of each month at 1 pm at the Elma Turner Library in Nelson. The next meeting will be on 25 August. For more information contact  Alyson Baker at 03-546 0416 or alyson.baker@ncc.govt.nz
WINNING SHORT STORY PUBLISHED ONLINE

Trish Veltman’s short story ‘Shoelaces’, which took first place in this year’s Page & Blackmore Short Story Competition, has just been published in the latest issue of Wild Tomato’s e-Magazine.

Wild Tomato editor Lynda Papesch says: ‘Trish Veltman’s award-winning short story “Shoelaces” … gives heartbreaking insight into domestic abuse. Violence of the type portrayed in this story is still all too rife in New Zealand, with far too many men, women and children of all ages subjected to different types of abuse on many levels. … Don’t condone it; if you know it is happening do something about it.’

‘Shoelaces’ can be read in Wild Tomato e-Magazine here: https://issuu.com/wildtomato/docs/wt_issue08_e-magazine_14.08.20?fr=sZTk2ODc0Mjk1 

and on the Top of the South branch website, where it appears with the other winning and shortlisted competition stories: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/2020-stories.html
TALKS BY BLACKBALL WRITER IN RESIDENCE

The inaugural Blackball Writer in Residence is Christchurch writer and historian Stevan Eldrid-Grigg. His project is to write the final draft of a memoir called Grey Green Rain based on the first six years of his life, which were spent in Blackball. 

While in residence, Stevan will give three public talks on the topic of memoir:

Friday 4 September, 5 pm Red Books, Greymouth / Mawhera

Wednesday 9 September, 5.30 pm, Westland District Library, Hokitika

Thursday 10 September, 7 pm, Buller District Library, Westport

On Friday 11September, 7.30 pm, Stevan will give a public reading from the memoir he has been working on, at The Blackball Inn and Café.

On Wednesday 9 September he will be taking a workshop with senior primary students with a keen interest in writing at Karoro School Library, 9.30 am –12.30 pm.

All events are free, but a koha will be appreciated.

Enquiries to wkcultur@gmail.com or text 0211063669.

GOLDEN BAY WRITERS GROUP 

The Golden Bay Writers Group usually meet on the first Saturday of each month in the morning at the Wholemeal Café, 60 Commercial Street, Takaka. Meet up to connect, work on writing projects and share feedback in a supportive way.
The next meeting is on Saturday 5 September, 10 am – 12 noon. The theme for the writing prompt is ‘Horses’. There are two writing periods, one brief to get started and one 40-50 minutes with feedback in a warm environment supportive of baby writing. A lovely and open group is forming. Come and join us! We are all writers.

Everyone is welcome to Golden Bay Writers Group meetings. For more 
information contact Jay Indik at jayindik@icloud.com
MAWHERA WRITERS (GREYMOUTH)

This group welcomes writers of all genres to write together, get feedback on their work, and to discuss all things ‘writing’ in a respectful, encouraging environment. Don't worry about your level of experience – everyone is welcome! The group meets on the first Sunday of each month, 11 am – 1 pm, at CoRe (New Coaster’s Office), 38 Albert Street, Greymouth. Gold coin donation for venue appreciated. Their next meeting will be on Sunday 6 September. Contact Katrina Brown at kbtaiwan@gmail.com for more details and to go on the group mailing list. Follow them on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/groups/mawherawriters/ 

to find and share writing-related updates and discussion relevant to the group.
WRITERS OF PICTON

The next meeting of Writers of Picton will be on Monday 7 September, 1.30 am at the Picton Library.  The suggested writing topic is 200 - 400 words on ‘Guilty as charged’. 

The group meets on the first Monday of the month, but meeting times and venues can vary. If you are interested, contact Peter and Irene Thomas on 03-573-5501 or 027 2493146 for more information.

KISS ME HARDY ISSUE 4  CALL FOR SUBMISSIONS
Submissions are invited for the 2020 edition of kiss me hardy, the Nelson-based platform for creative writing, experimental literature and visual arts. 

This year, for the first time, there is a theme; what does  ‘home’ mean to you –  is it a place, a person, a time, memories, emotions, a state of mind, a spiritual place, turangawaewae or a connection to tangata whenua?

kiss me hardy #4 invites submissions in the following categories:

Fiction (up to 2500 words)

Essays (up to 2500 words)

Poetry

Photographs or art works (photographed, approx 1MB file size)

Please also include an author bio (150 words); author photo (250-500 Kb file size); a brief description (no more than 50 words) of what ‘home’ means to you in the context of your submission.

The journal began as a publishing opportunity to showcase the works of NMIT creative writing and arts students. In 2018 submissions were opened up to emerging and established writers who had or were teaching/studying at writing schools and tertiary institutions around New Zealand. Read the first three issues here: https://kissmehardy.co.nz/issue-archives/
The closing date for submissions is Monday 7 September. To submit, go to: https://kissmehardy.co.nz/submissions/
HAIKU COMPETITION AT TASMAN DISTRICT LIBRARIES

The 2020 Tokyo Olympics might not be taking place due to Covid-19, but that doesn’t mean we can’t travel to Japan in other ways – such as learning about the Japanese style of poem known as haiku.

‘The Old Pond’ by Matsuo Bashō

An old silent pond

A frog jumps into the pond—

Splash! Silence again.

Follow Matsuo Bashō’s example and write a haiku, then enter it into the libraries first ever Haiku Competition, and go in the draw to win a prize!

Haiku follow the structure 5/7/5: five syllables in the first line, seven in the second, and five again in the third, and often vividly describe an aspect of nature, or a brief moment in time. 

Entries close Thursday 1 October. This is a free competition. Pick up an entry form from your local library – Motueka, Murchison, Takaka and Richmond.  

POEM IN THE WINDOW

Each month, a poem is displayed in the window of Page & Blackmore Booksellers at 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson. The poem for August has been The Paradise Shelducks by David Briggs. The September poem is Conversation with Husband by Shona Mclean. 
Poems reflecting the Top of the South are desirable, but submissions on any theme are welcome. The most important criterion is that people passing by and pausing to read can readily identify with it. Length should ideally be not more than 30 lines, but an extract from a longer poem could be displayed as lines from ....  If you would like a poem of yours considered for the window, send a selection of up to three as email attachments to Carol Ercolano at c.d.ercolano@gmail.com 

The ‘window poems’ are published in the biennial Horizons anthologies, which also feature the winning stories from the Page & Blackmore Short Story Competitions. Every author included in the anthology receives a free copy.  

The poems that appeared during 2015 and 2016 were published in Horizons 3, 
and the poems displayed during 2017 and 2018 are included in Horizons 4, published in September 2019. Both anthologies can be purchased here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/publications.html 
